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This is probably my shortest council report on file. I returned to the office 
on Tuesday, May 30 after the birth of our son, Elijah. I am grateful for the time I 
spent with him, and I thank you for the support and care while I was away.  

I would also like to thank the congregation for recognizing my fifth 
ordination anniversary on June 1. I can’t believe that I have been serving as a 

pastor at Trinity for five years now. We have experienced a lot in these five years, 
and I am grateful to God for the opportunity to serve alongside you.  

Finally, I returned just in time for Synod Assembly on June 2-3. Many thanks 
to Rob Lesher, Jane Wigand, and Alex Bowman for your service as our 
delegates this year.  

 

 

 


